
IN THE NAME OF JESUS 

 

Now I am back in South Africa - I flew back via Cairo on 

EgyptAir, and had good flights. 

Jabu and I are now reunited and he was so happy to 

see me – nearly as much as I was to see him. 

 

It is now winter and the temperature sometime 

plummets to -7c at night. During the day it is around 20c 

with beautiful sunshine. 

 

The country awaits the passing of ‘Madiba’ ( Nelson 

Mandela) the father of the people, and the tension is 

growing as the days pass.  

Life continues and the visit of President Obama has 

proved fruitful especially amongst the youth, even 

though there has been some hostility towards him.   

 

It is good to be back with the ‘fellowship’ and to share 

what God is saying to us – I am so grateful for this, I realise 

God has placed me with people who are journeying with 

Him in a deep way and who have wonderful testimonies. 

 

We have been reading a book which is well worth 

getting and reading called ‘The Rest of the Gospel’ by 

Dan Stone and David Gregory. It has been life 

transforming for many of us.  
 

2 days after I arrived back here, two of the fellowship  

were married – the ceremony was held at the place 

where I stay. It was a lovely celebration of God’s Love .  

 
 



 
 

As the song goes ‘Love, love changes everything.’  

Arnie and Phlynne, friends here in South Africa tie the knot. 

The ceremony led by Brian the fellowship Pastor, his children 

were the flower girls and ring bearer. 

 

IN THE TOWNSHIP 

 
 

‘The love of God has been poured out within our hearts 

through the Holy Spirit who was given to us.‘ 

Romans 5:5 

Gladys and Pamela have held the fort whilst I was 

away. We are now looking at priorities for this year. 



 
 

 
 

 

Augustina – 

grandmother of 

five children. 

 

‘God has cared 

very well for me 

while you were 

away’ 

New shoes 

for a little 

boy who 

was wearing 

shoes 

three sizes 

too small 

The 

children 

Sing for 

us 



 

 
Food for all 

 
Prayer requests 

 

For God’s will to be done , and our openness to hear Him 

 

For stability as a team, to work together again 

 

For discernment of priorities for this year 

 

For the people of South Africa during the time of Mandela’s 

sickness and probable death 

 

For women to be empowered to help with the children 

 

For confidence and support and encouragement 

 

For protection  

 

For joy in our work 
Please contact John and Christine Walker 

d.johnwalker1@googlemail.com, 01772780152 for more information / 

donations and prayer support 

Hilary’s contact : hilaryemurphy@hotmail.com. Mobile 0044825010469 (SA) 
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